

Top Rank, Inc 3980 Howard Hughes Parkway, Suite 580 Las Vegas, Nevada 89109

Tel. 702-732-2717 Fax 702-733-8232

June 11, 2012

The Honorable Catherine Cortez Masto Office of the Attorney General 100 North Carson Street Carson City, Nevada 89701-4717

Dear Attorney General Masto:

As a result of a recent controversial decision in the Manny Pacquiao and Timothy Bradley Championship Welterweight fight at the MGM Grand Hotel on Saturday, June 9th, there have been numerous allegations on blogs and from boxing authorities that perhaps Top Rank, as well as myself, had something personal to gain by what has been described as an extremely poor decision by boxing officials in Nevada.

As you may know, Mr. Bradley was awarded a split decision over Mr. Pacquiao despite the fact that there was near unanimous scoring by boxing writers at ringside that had Pacquiao winning in a lopsided decision.

I am not asking you to in any way investigate the determination by the judges from Nevada, nor am I asking you to give any consideration to seeking a change in that final outcome. Instead, I would ask that you consider an investigation that would set the record straight on boxing in Nevada for the entire world to see. Nevada is still the premier site for boxing events in the world and an investigation of the process and more specifically the role of the promoters, including my company, that would will allow me and my company to defend its reputation against malicious accusations that are damaging not only to us as a reputable promoter but to the sport itself.

Specifically, I would ask you to consider the following:

- Determine how officials are picked by the Nevada State Athletic commission to show that there is an impartial selection of those who work the fights.
 - Investigate the charges of any rumored betting improprieties, although I do not believe that to be the case.
 - Point to the fact that there are no malfeasants among the Nevada officials and the Nevada State Athletic Commission
 - Speak to the legitimacy and efficacy of the athletic governing body in Nevada so that the world sees that this state continues to be among the world leaders in governing boxing
 - Thoroughly examine and vet all executives and decision makers in our company, Top
 - And any other pertinent facts that you would deem appropriate



Top Rank, Inc 3980 Howard Hughes Parkway, Suita 580 Las Vegas, Nevada 89109

Tel. 702-732-2717 Fax 702-733-8232

In all, I would hope that at the end of this investigation, your office will be able to show the world that there were no improprieties what so ever, either with respect to the state of Nevada or Top Rank, the promoter for this fight. In that regard, we are ready, willing and able to assist you in whatever way you deem to be appropriate.

Thank you for your consideration,

Sincerely yours,

Bob Arum